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Temporarily in charge of a horse  Effective 25 May 2017 

Rule 119A(1) states: 

Where a trainer intends to leave his horse with another licensed trainer or another person the 
trainer must obtain approval from the Stewards prior to doing so. 

The trainer must also provide a written authorisation to be submitted to the stewards at the race 
meeting. 

Therefore, if trainers are unable to attend a race meeting and they wish to leave their horse with a 
licenced trainer or driver, they must seek permission from the stewards prior to the race meeting. 

Please note if permission is granted and the person in charge is a driver, and they wish to drive in the 
race in which that horse is engaged, they must drive that horse, as per Rule 152. 

 


